Republic of the Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

Manila
March 2, 2017
MEMORANDUM
TO : ALL OFFICIALS/EMPLOYEES

This Department

SUBJECT : UNAUTHORIZED REPRESENTATION OF THE DPWH SECRETARY

/

Let this be a WARNING to all officials and employees that there are persistent attempts by
unscrupulous individuals or groups to impersonate or falsely represent the undersigned and
other members of the Executive Committee to solicit money or any favor.

Solicitation, by way of selling raffle, fundraising, event, sponsorship tickets and the like
among DPWH stakeholders that include contractors, suppliers and consultants including its
endorsement — is absolutely prohibited.

I abhor all kinds of activity with flagrant display of abuse of authority in the Department.

In line with good governance and anti-corruption campaign of the administration, I
encourage everyone to make sure that this fraudulent practice of solicitation and asking of
favors as undisguised extortion are prevented.

Report such calls or requests from supposed DPWH Officials to the Stakeholders Relations
Service at telephone number (02) 3043077 or e-mail at citizens_feedback@dpwh.gov.ph.

For strict compliance.
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MARK A. VILLAR
Secretary
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